
Message from the Editor in Chief 
 

In today’s healthcare circumstances, we must prioritize shared commitments to health equity, 
sustainable health systems, digital transformation, and preparedness for pandemics and climate 
change. Concerns are raised about inequitable international nurse recruitment to protect nursing 
workforces in fragile nations and prevent aggressive recruitment by high-income countries that 
undermines global health equity and access to essential services. Greater emphasis is required 
on establishing sustainable and ethical policies for health workforce migration. There is need 
for advocates to build self-sufficient nursing workforces globally and ending unsustainable 
recruitment practices that drain the health workforce from under-resourced areas. We must 
prioritize improving health workforce conditions, remuneration, education, and gender equity, 
alongside supporting equitable digital health transformation, vaccine access, and pandemic 
preparedness, and highlights the role of social inequalities in driving pandemics. 

Additionally, there is an urgency of addressing climate impacts, antimicrobial resistance, and 
disease prevention. The Malaysian Journal of Nursing (MJN) supports these responsibilities, 
emphasizing the need for sustainable health resources, reflecting health as an investment in 
reducing inequalities and promoting economic and social progress. As we navigate through this 
wide array of articles, we explore unprecedented health crises and strive to meet the evolving 
needs of populations. In this manner MJN ensures that the voices of nurses are heard and that 
their contributions are recognized at all levels of the health system. 
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